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Welcome to the first edition of the official newsletter of the Myrtle Beach Riptides – “Lane 4” Times.  You may be asking why this name?

Very simply, lane 4 is the lane assigned to the fastest swimmer in any heat of a swim meet.  Since lane 4 is where are striving to be at all times, the name fits!

In order to assist our membership in communication, we will produce two newsletters per month and post online when it is complete.  At the beginning of each month, the “Lane 4” Times will be done; in the middle of each month, a “gazette” version of this letter will also be produced.  
The primary newsletter will contain all kinds of articles for parents and swimmers.  The format of the newsletter will touch on three subjects each month, coinciding with the core philosophy of the MB Riptides – Education, Participation and Graduation.  The mid-month newsletter will basically be just a reminder of important dates and such.

Articles will come from all kinds of sources including the coaching staff, the Board President, and other websites.  We may even solicit articles from the swimmers and parents from time to time.

So stay tuned for each and every edition of the new “Lane 4” Times!
Education:
This month’s Education article is going to revolve around nutrition.  The purpose of this article is to enlighten our members – parents and swimmers – to the best nutritional diet possible.  Nutrition, unfortunately, is perhaps one of the most overlooked aspects of training besides rest.  While there are many “diet” fads out there, the best nutritional plan for our athletes is the old faithful food pyramid many current parents were taught “back in the day!”
The basic elements of a diet are grains, fruits and vegetables, dairy products and finally meat products.  These elements need to be eaten in balanced proportion at all times.  The food our athletes eat is the fuel they need to perform in practice and at meets.  Like race cars, swimmers should only put the best fuel into their bodies.  

The fastest cars in the world are top-fuel dragsters.  They run on a mixture of almost pure nitro-methane, which creates HUGE amounts of energy.  This fuel allows these cars to reach speeds well in excess of 300 mph in less than 4 seconds.  If a car owner were to put the gasoline we buy at the local station in one of these cars, it wouldn’t move off of the starting line!  Race cars get race fuel.
Our swimmers are very much like the race cars.  We need to make sure they are getting the best fuel possible.  Plenty of whole grains and cereals, and vegetables of all colors are the keys to great fuel.  Dairy products and meats provide the minerals needed to build stronger bone and muscle and to repair damage caused by training.
One part of the nutrition puzzle too often missed is hydration.  Swimmers should be drinking all the time.  As part of the MBR Handbook, ALL swimmers are required to bring with them to every practice and meet a water bottle.  In fact, the MBR coaching staff can dismiss a swimmer from practice if he or she does not have a water bottle.

A general rule of thumb for knowing if a swimmer is on the way to dehydration is when a swimmer drinks because he or she is thirsty.  By the time thirst is reached, dehydration has already started.

Swimmers should keep water in their bottles.  If they prefer, a 50-50 blend of sports drinks, like Gatorade and water can be used.  Straight Gatorade, or other sports drinks, can be harmful to children and should be avoided at all times.

Before practice, all swimmers should have some type of snack.  Bananas, peanut butter sandwiches, granola bars are great pre-practice snacks.  Immediately following practice, a swimmer needs to eat something within 20 minutes or less.  This snack with tide them over until dinner.

During a swim meet, the same holds true.  Great snacks during a swim meet are bite-sized veggies or fruit, cheese sticks, “gold fish” or “teddy grahams”, and plenty of water.
Things to avoid at all times are sugary snacks and candy and any carbonated beverages.

Parents, your swimmer needs you to help them make the correct choices.  Swimmers, your body needs you to make sure you are putting the best fuel into your system.  For more information about nutrition, please go to the For Parents tab on the MB Riptides website.

Participation:

There are many aspects of participation within competitive swimming.  There is a place for everyone to participate, including parents.  This month, we will touch on two important aspects of participation – practice and meets.

Since the formation of the MB Riptides, our first priority was to determine the best possible training schedule for our swimmers while maintaining two very important fundamentals – safety and quality.

In order to achieve these two fundamentals, each training group within the MB Riptides will be limited to a maximum number of swimmers.  While this may seem a simple concept, it can mean that some training groups may fill more quickly than others.  It can also mean, particularly at the top end groups, swimmers may have to “apply” for a position if joining from another team or moving to the area.

Each training group has listed in the team handbook, a range of practices each swimmer should attempt each week.  Younger swimmers, especially, need to not exceed the maximum number of practices recommended per week.  This will keep the swimmers interested in the sport longer and not “burn” a swimmer out too quickly.  Parents should consult either their child’s primary coach or the head coach if they have questions.
As swimmers progress through our system, more practices for longer duration will be added.  As swimmers make moves from one group to another, a swimmer will most likely do a transition for a period of time.  This transition period can take anywhere from a couple of weeks up to a month, depending on the swimmer.  The transition period is important to help guide a swimmer into the new group, so he or she is comfortable with the processes of how the new group works.  Group promotions at the beginning of a new year will not require a transition period. 

Our next category of participation has to do with meets.  By now, our families are familiar with the MBR meet sign-up system and I have to say “thank you” for doing such a good job of adapting.  Using our website for meet sign-ups makes things so much easier for all.  And the new website permits for info to be delivered more accurately to the membership.

Beginning in January 2009, the MB Riptides will host 3 meets through the end of February.  At a recent meeting, the SCS Technical Planning Committee received bids and has awarded the MB Riptides the ability to host the 2009 Mayor’s Cup Invite, the Lowstate Qualifier and the MBR Grand Prix Championships.  The latter two meets were up for re-bid.

In the summer 2009, the MB Riptides will co-host the 2009 SCS State Championships and Summer Finale with Hilton Head Aquatics.

Returning to the meets we will host in January and February, all three meets will be hosted at “Pepper” Geddings Rec Center.  Not all of our swimmers will be able to compete at all the meets, but all the swimmers and their families can participate in a variety of roles.

To successfully host a meet, we must have everyone’s support.  There are many positions and a minimum number of people are needed to fill those positions.  We need: Timers – up to 13 per session; Concessions/hospitality – up to 2 per session; Runners – up to 1 per session; Officials (not including a starter/referee) – at least 6 per session; Awards – up to 2 per session; Safety Marshall – up to 1 per session; Clerk of Course – up to 1 per session.  So, in a nutshell, we will need around 25-30 people to run a meet per session.  Although this sounds like a lot, it can be done!

Some positions, particularly referees, require training, certification and membership to USA-Swimming.  For anyone interested in becoming a meet referee, please contact Coach Jimmy.  The MB Riptides currently has 6 certified officials and we can always use more.  It’s not a difficult job and there are some rewards.  As an official, you get to be on deck all the time during a meet (if you are working).  If you go to an “away” meet and work at that meet (this happens a lot) then you can deduct some of the expenses on your tax return.

There will be more information coming regarding our meet hosting and the participation we will need.  Our goal is to host the best meets in South Carolina.  Simple.  That is what we will achieve with everyone’s help.

Graduation:

In order to “graduate” from one level to another, a swimmer will need to accomplish specific tasks.  In school and in the pool, swimmers will continuously graduate from one level to the next.  In the pool, swimmers can graduate from training group to training group or from State competition to Regional to National competition.

Perhaps the most vital skill for any young swimmer to learn is time management.  Probably not the skill everyone first thought of, but without time management, one cannot balance their time wisely in order to graduate.   As coaches one of our jobs is to help young swimmers learn how to manage their time.  This skill, more than any other, is one of the most difficult and valuable life-skills any child can learn and develop.   

This year we have but one graduating Senior – Phil Mustert.  Phil has been swimming for close to 10 years and is currently looking at several colleges, including Emory, GA and Davidson, NC.  Both schools have very good swim programs, but are among the best educational institutions in the USA.  While Phil has not committed to either at this time, we wish him good luck in his decision.
Phil is just one example of many swimmers who are also great students.  Statistically speaking, swimmers have the highest graduation rate at the collegiate level, have the highest gpa’s among collegiate programs, and are considered the most dedicated to their craft at the collegiate level.

As our swimmers graduate from one level of training to the next, one level of competition to the next, time management becomes increasingly important.  The MBR coaching staff is here to help our swimmers and our parents anytime questions come up.
Announcements:

November birthdays – Noah Cruz, 4th, Camille Beck, 18th, and Phil Mustert, 20th.

General Board meeting – November 15th, 11:30am-12:30pm.

Practice Cancelations – November 27-28th – Thanksgiving holiday*.  *Swimmers going to NSS Invite speak with Coach Jimmy.

